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THE ROTARY CLUB of CAMPBELLTOWN (SA) Inc. 

Club NEWSLETTER Date Monday 7 Feb 2022 (Mtg 2572)  
Postal Address PO Box 438   Campbelltown SA 5074 

Secretary: 0412 236 503 (Frank Orlando) rcc9510secretary@gmail.com 

Club Email: campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au  Web: www.campbelltown.Rotaryclub.org.au 

Shed contact numbers:  Arrange Pickups: 8337 3377.  

Bulletin Editor: Bruce Barnes – Phone 0407 724 699, email: editor20rcc@gmail.com  

 

 Rotary International President: Shekhar Mehta  District Governor 9510: Jeff Neale & wife Jenny  

 

 

2021-2022 BOARD OF DIRECTORS: -  

PRESIDENT  Stephany Martin  

VICE PRESIDENT   Jim Silvestri 

PRESIDENT ELECT Michael McCabe  

IMM PAST PRESIDENT Vince Belperio 

SECRETARY  Frank Orlando 

TREASURER  Babu Kanagasabai  

COMMUNITY SERVICE Elizabeth Gagliardi 

FUNDRAISING  Jim Silvestri 

INTERNATIONAL               Margaret Northcote 

MEMBERSHIP                  Damian Leach 

Fellowship Denise Dinham  

PUBLIC IMAGE                     Alyssa Morran 

VOCATIONAL SERVICE Jane Gascoigne  

YOUTH                    Maria Figg 

RI wants your PI articles or photos -Please email to  
RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com  
East Torrens Rotaract Club Secretary :  

Thomas Lymburn : tlymburn2@gmail.com    

 

 

 

List of Committee Members -as Listed  Here  
 

Club Support Officers 

Welfare Officer:  Peter Rumbelow  8337 5249 / peter@rumbelow.net 

Sergeant:  Aaron Stobie  0431 213 870 /  aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au 

Attendance: David Munro  0418 845 644/: davidrmunro@icloud  

Auditor: Dean Crook  

Bulletin:  Bruce Barnes 0407 724 699 / editor20rcc@gmail.com 

Historian: Peter Rumbelow  

Photographer: Enzo Piperone 

Program: Damian Leach  

Property: John Russo   
Public Officer: Jeff Neale 

Risk Management: Michael McCabe  

Rotary Information: Damian Leach  

Sound: Frank Augello   

Youth Protection: Michael McCabe 

Art Show Convenor: Margaret Beare 

CROE - Mal Hansen 

Shed Convenor :  Ralph Holmes ( Deputy: John Russo)  

 

             

 

               DATE 

2022 

 

 

 

Mon 14 th  

 February 

 

 
(Partners Welcome) 

 

Mon 21 st 

 February 

 

 
(Partners 

Welcome) 

 

Wed 28 th 

February 

 

 
(Partners 

Welcome 

 

Mon 7th 

 March 

 

 
(Partners 

Welcome) 

Speaker 
Dr Jo Anne Dumalaon-

Canariax 
Sujoy Banerjee 

Professor Helen 

Marshall  

Dora Iuliano  

Program Designing communities 

for Ageing. 

NYSF Covid 19  

BAROSSA CONFERENCE COUNTDOWN (Days to April 1) Or click   HERE  

  46  39  32 25  

Zoom Mtg time 6:45 for 7:00 pm 6:45 for 7:00 pm  6:45 for 7:00 pm

   

6:45 for 7:00 pm  

mailto:rcc9510secretary@gmail.com
mailto:campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au
http://www.campbelltown.rotaryclub.org.au/
file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/20200628-2501-Changeover/editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/shekhar-mehta-says-serving-others-changes-lives-including-our-own
https://rotary9510.org/page/district-governor-21-22
mailto:%20RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com
mailto:%20RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20211025-2660-Ian%20Haese-RI%20Peter%20Allen-Ind%20Betty%20Gebert/tlymburn2@gmail.com
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/83e7eb1b-e358-4f57-aff6-259e8b4a374f/1/
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/peter@rumbelow.net
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au
mailto:davidrmunro@icloud
mailto:editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://www.timeanddate.com/countdown/generic?iso=20220401T00&p0=5&msg=Barossa+Conference+%3A1-3+April&ud=2&font=cursive&csz=1
https://www.rotary.org/en/2018-19-rotary-president-selected
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Sponsors  

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

• After the invocation by Margaret Beare, President Stephany welcomed 

everyone to the Zoom meeting. 

o A few of our members are affected by covid. Either in isolation or suffering its effects. Please reach out 

& let her know and we can offer our support. 

 

• Secretary Frank’s announcements. 

o Tonight, there are committee meetings and a Board Meeting. 

o At the last Board meeting it was approved that the Club donates $5000 to Jenny Neale’s chosen 

Charity AllKids for DG Jeff’s year, this is made up of $2500 from International & $2500 from 

Community. 

o A Club Showcase & location for the April Barossa Conference has been approved. Thanks to Benny 

Bosman and Jane Gascoigne. 

 

• Some heartwarming Shed Customer feedback from David 

Richards 

President Steph, Guest and Rotarians, 

A message came to my phone this afternoon which I would like to report 

to the Club. 

Around 2 weeks ago the Shed was advised that a lady and her 2 

daughters were driven out of home 

through Domestic Violence and basically left with the clothes they were 

wearing and a few personal 

items. 

Our Club has helped Domestic Violence cases in the past 

through the good work by Peter Allen. 

Margaret & Jim Beare took up this sad case and with the 

support of Shed members put together a range 

of “essential items" to get the lady and her daughters settled 

into their new accommodation. Things 

provided were kitchen ware, beds, mattresses, linen, 

cupboards, lounge, dining room table and chairs 

etc.  Margaret and Jim with help from Michael McCabe 

delivered the items using the Paradise Mazda Van 

to the new address and obviously provided much loving 

support to the family. It was so nice to receive her 

message of appreciation and I bring that to you now 

And I Quote " ------------------------------------------------- 

 

I would like to thank Margaret and Jim on behalf of the 

Club for what they have done to make this family's life a 

little happier.          David Richards 
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• Conference Chair , Susan Harris has completed a group booking for the Women in 

Rotary Breakfast  at the Wine Centre on  Wed 9th March at the National Wine Centre, 7am 

for 7:15am start. The cost is $47.50 + booking fee Anyone still wishing to go is very 

welcome but you will  need to make your own booking arrangements if you still wish to 

attend . Just contact Susan on 0419 851 753 so Susan can ensure you are on the RCC table. 

Please see Flyer for more information. 

o The Conference committee would like like us to wear our 

Club Polo Shirts at the Barossa April Conference . It will be a 

wonderful way to profile the Club. She will be sending out an email 

regarding members ordering more shirts either for themselves or 

partner. Note the sizes quoted in the order form are typically a size 

less than actual.  The cost is $30 .  

 

• PE Michael Mc Cabe  is speaking on behalf of shed convenor Ralph Holmes who 

has covid and is isolating.  

o The Moonlight Markets is at stage still being planned for 4 March and Ralph needs 

volunteers to make our tasty Rotary Donuts  

o Call for Shed Volunteers for helping out with pickups and especially with meeting 

buyers at the Shed after digital sales. This is not difficult but you need to be on call 

at a designated time to meet and greet buyers as required. If you can spare a day a 

week either Monday, Wednesday ,Thursday or Friday Ralph can draft up a roster 

to share the duties.  

o The Club  Changeover is on Sunday 26th June at ther TTG Golf Club. 

 
Rotary Information- Jeff Neale 

My Year as President 2007-2008

 
Good evening, President Stephany and fellow Rotarians 

It is my pleasure this evening to share with you some memories from my year as President in 2007-2008 and 

some of the activities that we undertook in that year. 

 

My team for that year included:  Vice President - David Richards, Secretary - Peter Rumbelow, Treasure - 

Graham Wallis and President Elect - Lin Green.  I felt privileged to have these gentlemen as part of my 

executive team as they had been part of my life at Campbelltown Church for many years.  More particularly 

David and Peter whose families I had grown up with.   The rest of the board consisted of Scott Nichols, 

Peter De Palma, Haran Howard, John Schubert, Reg Bennett, Karen Beck, Mary Vincent and immediate 

Past President Brian Stevens. 

The list is quite long of the many other people who served the club that year, but I would like to 

acknowledge that my father, Reg was the Song Leader, our late friend Ian Reddy was the Historian and 

Almoner, Tony Uren – Program, Garth Holmes – Sergeant and Peter Allen – Deputy Sergeant.  Again, these 

were people that I had grown up with and felt very supported by. 

 

In that year, Haran Howard and his fundraising team raised $91,549 - 

$59,000 from the shed, $12,000 from Carnivale, $6,500 from the Art 

Show and $3,500 from the door raffle.   

One of the significant community projects for Scott Nicholls and his 

committee was supplying a wheelchair lift for the Campbelltown 

Community bus. We also supported the Indigenous Health Scholarship 

program with Rebecca Richards as the recipient of our support.  Many of 

you would remember, Rebecca went on in her career to become the first 

Indigenous Rhodes Scholar. 
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In New Generations under the leadership of Karen Beck, we supported RYWELL (Rotary Youth Wellbeing) 

and sent students to RYLA and RYPEN.  The committee also put plans in place for the arrival of our in-

coming exchange student Marie -Caroline Fonsny. 

 

The Vocational committee under the Leadership the Mary Vincent organised two vocational visits.  One to 

Koorong Book shop and also to one to “Moving Juice”.  The club awarded a Pride of Workmanship award 

to Ms Glen Uren from Athelstone Primary School, and we presented a Small Business Excellence award to 

Dr Nicholas Lloyd of the Paradise Veterinary Hospital. 

 

International under the leadership of John Schubert ensured we met our commitment of $100/member to the 

Rotary Foundation.  We donated 4 Shelter boxes for the earthquakes in Burma and China.  We also hosted a 

Group study exchange team from District 1120 Kent and East Sussex. 

Fellowship was under the direction of Peter De Palma.  We had many fellowship nights – Pasta Night, 

Italian Night where the Consul of Italy, Dr Tomaso Coniglio was a guest, and this was held at the Marche 

Club.  We also had the regular bowls night, club birthday and children’s Christmas party. 

Membership was in the hands of Reg Bennett. We started the year with 73 members and closed the year 

with 75, a net gain of 2 members. During the year there were 7 members that achieved 100% attendance and 

16 members achieved over 90% attendance. Through the year we inducted 6 new members, 3 members 

resigned and on member passed away. Which brings me to this… 

 

One of the sad moments for the year was the passing of our own member, PP and PDG Bob Northcote.  This 

was a difficult and very sad time for us all. As the club President, it was particularly difficult and sad as Bob 

had been a great friend and mentor.  Bob was an excellent leader of our club and the district.  I know we 

were all very proud of the successful Conference we put on in the previous year for Bob and Margaret.  A 

very sad time.  However, we are privileged to still have Margaret serving and supporting our club. 

 

On a happy note, I believe we had a year of excellent speakers keeping us entertained and informed thanks 

to program officer Tony Uren. 

It was also never a dull moment with antics of Sergeant Garth Holmes and his deputy Peter Allen 

It was a privilege to have an opportunity to lead this club. Thanks to those of you that are here that served as 

leaders and who served as regular club members. I was well supported by you all and I thank you. 

 

 

G’day Possums–this is your page. Remember “If it is to be- it is up to me.” Val & Mal’s motto  

 
   

• TooWit t’ Woo’s -Suggestion for the week 

 

o Say “Thank you” a lot.  

o Look people in the eye. 

 

• RCC Jigsaw Puzzles  

 

You must arrange all the pieces to match the picture. (35 pieces) in the bottom LH cnr. 

(You can select the ghost button if you need to cheat)    

 

 Note the time it takes so you can get bragging rights.  Happy Puzzlerling! (You can do it on any device)   

   To play, click on the links below.  (Which is provided by https://www.jigsawplanet.com/ ) 

 

Puzzle 1 - “Retired Terra Cotta Warrior enjoying Paradise Garden”- is  HERE     

 

Puzzle 2 – “Zoom Meeting screenshot” – is HERE  

 

https://www.jigsawplanet.com/
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/?rc=play&pid=070f4bfa9029
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/?rc=play&pid=02fe86afbf78
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But wait there’s More! Latest District Publications Links are Here > 

Rotary Matters , District Classifieds , Rotary Down Under , Rotary on the 

Move Zone 8. ,  District 9510 Website ; RDU Supplies 

 
 

• Rotarian Rob McLennan from the RC of Adelaide Light is a Wednesday Magazine 

announcer on 88.7 Coast FM (A Community Radio Station), & together with Fiona 

Biedermann RC Seaford & PR officer for D9510 & other guests, present a monthly 

ROTARY RADIO SEGMENT. Please tune in!  Link Here 

 

• The Rotary Foundation- Information about donating to Rotary’s own charity here. 

 

• Rotary Youth 

Leadership Awards (RYLA-

for 18-25yo) April 19- Mon 

April 25, please contact Maria 

Figg 0421 986 508, Youth 

Director RCC for more 

 Info & Registration details. 

For Rotary Youth Programs 

April 2022 -Apply Now.  

            More info HERE 

• Club History- for 

copies of any club photos/info 

please provide the secretary 

with a USB greater than 

12GB together with a Gold 

Pot donation and she will 

happily copy them for you.  

 

• Please visit and explore the Club’s Website (Club Runner) here.  https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/   

Once you logon you can check that your personal information is correct, and you can easily update it. 

The site is a great resource & promotion tool for all Club & Rotary Information.  If you are not sure of 

your login name or password, please contact Alyssa Morran our PR Director.   

 

• Club Wine for sale-Please contact Brett Coombs 0421 323 699 to order. 

 

• Vocational Committee always seeking nominations for Pride of 

Workmanship and Business Excellence Awards. Please contact Jane 

Gascoigne. 

 
 

 

 

 

•   Campbelltown City Council Website is HERE  

o Want to know what is happening in Campbelltown Council? Then 

why not look at the informative & splendid video of Mayor Jill 

Whittaker’s, latest Campbelltalk.     Link is HERE   

o Movies in the Park -Sat 26th Feb -Link  HERE  

  

• Love Campbelltown Face Book site is HERE  

https://rotaryeclub.org.au/newsletter/rotarymatters/oct2021/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/b780f30a-27fd-44d8-895d-062e41df6daa/1/
https://epubs.media/rotarydownunder/ezine/2021/643/
https://hail.to/rotary-on-the-move/publication/JvQae3H
https://hail.to/rotary-on-the-move/publication/JvQae3H
https://rotary9510.org/
https://epubs.media/rotarydownunder/ezine/2021/644/
http://www.coastfm.com.au/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/4d034039-8e94-4bf6-ae83-3d0850aa2d0c/1/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/c8d0b751-fc5b-4d34-a9b7-bc3dafda1518/1/
https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/
https://youtu.be/pr5lk2ij9rw
https://youtu.be/rX0-J-sWuto
https://www.facebook.com/groups/LOVECampbelltown/
https://youtu.be/aRhVrHjDGJQ
https://youtu.be/J55h5mbjTwc
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Fines session by acting Sgt Garth Holmes (No fines issued as on Zoom) 

(For fines, please contact Margaret Beare margaretbeare54@gmail.com or 0418 830 343)   

Jim said that he & Margaret consider themselves extremely lucky & humbled (refer p6 and David 

Richards story) to be involved with the selection & delivery of goods, at short notice, donated from the Shed 

to a mother and her children escaping domestic violence. They were luckier than most in the Club, together 

with those at the shed and Michael McCabe, to be directly involved & to see the grateful & relieved mother 

& her happy children with big smiles on their faces. It was so heartwarming and a privilege that we were 

there to see it all and the wonderful, good works we can achieve through Rotary and this great Club. 

  

 
Welfare officer’s Report- (Please contact Peter Rumbelow on 0402 844 304 or peter@rumbelow.net )     

If you do contact an unwell club member, please let me know so that it can be reported to the Club. 

# Lou Dimech is having a week in Sydney to catch up with a son. Lou sound very positive and    welcomes 

contact with Club members.   He recently had lunch with Tony Uren and Geoff Brett and has regular contact 

with Karen and David Fenton.    I greatly admire the courage and dignity that Lou shows while dealing with 

an extremely serious illness. 

# John Bennett was due to have a driving test, but it was rescheduled.  He has had more scans and is waiting 

for the results. Dorothy is also receiving continuing treatment.   I believe that I am reporting his situation 

accurately, but I struggle to catch all he says as his voice is not strong. 

# Mal Hansen is experiencing neck and back issues and will know more after receiving test results next 

week. 

# I am aware that three members have tested positive for Covid, seemingly unrelated events. Others have 

needed to isolate due to contact. Our thoughts are with those affected by this significant virus. 

Peter Rumbelow Welfare Officer 

 

   For all those who are unwell, under treatment or convalescing and are mentioned in this column your 

Rotary family are thinking of you and your loved ones as your welfare and health are of concern to 

us all. May you get better soon. 

 
• Birthdays, Anniversaries Absences (to 21 Feb)  

Birthdays-Members: John G (9 Feb), Ruth G (14 Feb), Sujoy B (17 Feb)  

Birthdays-Partners: Elena R (12 Feb)  

Induction Anniversaries:  Bruce B (13/2/17), Jeff B (14/2/2001), Gus D (15/2/2021, Damian L 

(16/2/2009), Reg N (16/2/1966), Elizabeth G (18/2/2008), Jane G (18/2/2008), Denise D (20/2/2017) 

Leave of Absence Register:  Nicki Rowe - TBA, Tyler Lawrence - to June 30th, Lou Dimech – TBA, Vince 

Belperio- to end of February; Aaron Stobie TBA, Brad Silby 29 July 2021 to 30 June 2022.    

Exempt from attending under the rule of Eighty-Five, Milton Lewis, John Bennett, Reg Neale, Tony 

Uren,  

 

 
Rotary Diary Dates & Notices 

 
• Every Tuesday at the Shed:  A great social event for all members and partners and 

the backbone of our fundraising. Note Shed sales are the last Saturday of the month except as shown in 

red italics: - Subject to Covid Restrictions 

 

• 2nd & 4th Wednesday of each month- The Community Connections Café – (run by volunteers from 

the Club and Council) Contact Elizabeth Gagliardi- 0403 602 999. See Flyer  

 

• Sat 26th Feb -Campbelltown “Movies in the Park” –at Thorndon Park-6pm opens for the Movie “Bee 

Movie” starting at 8:30pm. Link HERE  

 

mailto:margaretbeare54@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210906-2554-RI/peter@rumbelow.net
https://youtu.be/rX0-J-sWuto
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• Wed 9th March - Women in Rotary Breakfast on Wed 9th March at the National Wine Centre, 7am 

for 7:15am start. The cost is $47.50 + booking fee. As Susan has already finalised a group booking, 

you need to make your own booking arrangements if you still wish to attend. Just contact Susan on 0419 

851 753 so Susan can ensure you are on the RCC table. Please see Flyer for more information. 

 

• Moonlight Markets at Thorndon Park- Donut Stall Members & Volunteers -The next Market date for 

our stall is on the first Friday on March 4th, 2022. The Market runs from 6pm to 10pm and I will need help 

with setup from about 4.30 pm at the Shed and then afterwards to return our property to 

the Shed. 

Please contact Ralph Holmes (Fundraising) email rmholmes2020@outlook.com or mobile 

0428811698 if you are able to assist and the times when you can do so. 

 

• Friday April 1-Sunday 3 April 2022-Barossa Rotary District Conference at Tanunda 

There is a fun Quiz night planned for the Friday night of the District Conference as entertainment and all the 

proceeds will go the DG Jeff’s wife Jenny’s chosen charity All Kids  

Visit the District Conference Site For more info, accommodation & registration is HERE  

Note Early Bird Registration Discount runs out at end of November 2021.  

 

• Sunday 26th June -Club Changeover- TTG Golf Club -PE Michael McCabe.  

 
Meeting Stats (Gold Pot goes to the -The Smith Family )                                                         

 

Attendance Gold Pot: Raffle: 
 

Sergeant: 

 

71.5 % NA NA NA 

 

 
    President’s Thought for the week   - 

 

Perhaps dreaming is not so bad, if your dreams come true.   By Paul Harris   

 
Editor’s Corner Any errors, omissions, missing links, or if not receiving emailed newsletter please let me know. If anyone 

has any contributions to make to the newsletter, please catch up on meeting night or email me with your content. Electronic 

format is preferred whenever possible please, as it saves a lot of retyping.  Rotary E clubs Link  Here  

Twilight Cruise on the 'One & All' Tall Ship 
      This Saturday, February 19th, 2022 

Cruise Details:                            Book Here 

A magical twilight sail for Rotarians and their friends on the 'One and All' Tall 

Ship, involving a short, picturesque cruise down the Port River and into the Gulf.  

Guests will be plied with sumptuous food during the cruise - a pawn cocktail. a 

grazing box and deserts, plus soft drinks, tea and coffee.  Bar purchases will be 

available separately with wine, beer and 'bubbles'.  

Students who have taken part in the Rotary Club sponsored 5-day training voyage 

will be onboard to share their experiences and demonstrate some of their newly 

acquired skills. 

Date:  Saturday, February 19th, 2022 
Location: Assemble at Dock 2 (2 Honey Street), Port Adelaide at 5:45 pm; for a 6:30 pm to 9:30 
pm cruise. 
Cost: $120 pp (plus booking fees) 

 Contact Details: David Binks Mobile:  0438 221 937 Email: dpbinks@senet.com.au 

file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20211025-2660-Ian%20Haese-RI%20Peter%20Allen-Ind%20Betty%20Gebert/rmholmes2020@outlook.com
https://www.allkids.org.au/about-us/history/
https://rotary9510.org/sitepage/conference-2022
https://www.thesmithfamily.com.au/
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/
https://www.trybooking.com/events/828238/sessions/2806739/sections/1485019/tickets
tel:0438%20221%20937
mailto:dpbinks@senet.com.au?subject=Twilight%20Cruise%20-%2027.02.2021
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